S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 9th April 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland (Chairman), Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr A Evans, Mr S Scales, Mr S Wells, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies:  Mr D Price 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 19th March 2018:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Bland seconded by Mr Reynolds with one abstention, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the Public: None present  
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

18/00487/A
ASDA Service Station Unit 6, Langley Road, South Wootton

Advertisement Application: 2 no. internally illuminated 'ASDA' Canopy fascia signs, 1 no. 'Please walk to pay point' kiosk fascia sign, 3 no. 'No Entry/Give-way' Signs, 1 no. Totem Sign Refurbishment and 2 no Banner frame signs  
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00495/F
Hilltops 85 Nursery Lane, South Wootton 
Variation of condition 2 of planning permission 16/01858/F to replace approved drawings with amended design  
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00512/F

Sylvan House, 116 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

New dwelling and detached garage  
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
Storage Extension to Village Hall:  Mrs Cornwell confirmed that following discussions with Mr Matt Sturgeon regarding a possible Extension to allow for additional Storage space at the Village Hall, Mr Sturgeon had kindly produced a set of preliminary plans.

Mrs Cornwell held up the plans and explained the layout of the Extension, she said that there would be no windows, however due to the size of the Extension, it would be necessary to have a Fire Exit Door, positioned facing the outside Pre-School Play area.

Mrs Cornwell stated that once the Parish Council is happy with the preliminary plans, Mr Sturgeon would produce a set of more detailed plans to enable the Parish Council to obtain quotes for the work.

After brief discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should approve the preliminary plans and request that Mr Sturgeon produces further, more detailed plans for the Village Hall Extension; this was seconded by Mr Wells with all members in favour.
17/02372/F 44 Nursery Lane, South Wootton - Construction of 2No Dwellings and garages:

Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had been made aware by a resident that following the Parish Council’s decision to Object to the Construction of 2No two storey dwellings and garages in the grounds of Branscombe, 44 Nursery Lane, a new proposal to construct 2No 2 Bed Bungalows and garages had been submitted for the site.

Members looked at the new plans and discussed the application fully.
Decision: Object to the Application

By virtue of the restricted size of the site the proposed development would comprise an unacceptably cramped form of development that would appear incongruous in the street scene and be out of character with the existing pattern of development in the area. The properties would cause unreasonable loss of privacy to neighbouring properties, and would be overbearing and out of scale in terms of the appearance with existing developments in the community. The proposal is contrary to policies CS01 & CS08 of the Core Strategy 2011, policy DM15 of the Site Allocation & Development Management Policies Plan 2015 and Policies H2 & H3 of the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan 2015-2026.

The proposed entrance into the new properties on Avon Road is a very narrow twisted stretch of road not appropriate for two properties and associated vehicles.

The Parish Council would support the development of one single storey bungalow only, with the proviso that there is minimum impact on trees and hedgerows within and around the site. As per South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan Policy E1

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
18/00165/F
18 St Benet’s Grove, South Wootton

Proposed Single Storey Extension to Existing Dwelling
18/00322/F

Wootton Rectory 47 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton

New Conservatory to rear/side of Existing Detached House – Amendment to previously approved Scheme 17/00823/F

Street Lighting Maintenance Contract:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that the Street Lighting Maintenance Contract is coming to the end of its 3 year contract and is due for renewal. She stated that she had contacted three Contractors to obtain quotes.

Mrs Cornwell stated that TT Jones Electrical who is based in Norwich did not reply, however, said that the Parish Council’s existing contractors K & M Lighting Services Ltd had provided a quote as well as Pearce and Kemp Ltd, who are based in Suffolk.

Members discussed both the quotes which had been received along with the slight variations to the specification of Contract.

After discussion, members felt that K & M Lighting Services Ltd have provided a good service to the Parish Council for a number of years and are based more locally and can attend faults within a shorter time frame. Mr Reynolds proposed that the Parish Council should continue its Street Lighting Maintenance Contract with K & M Lighting Services Ltd; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.

Mrs Cornwell said that she would contact K & M Lighting Services Ltd to see how much they would charge to provide an annual clean and visual inspection of all Lighting Units.
Consultation on the Draft Norfolk Access Improvement Plan (March 16th – June 15th 2018):  Mrs Cornwell informed members that Norfolk County Council is creating a new 10 year plan for improving Norfolk’s countryside access network (Public Rights of Way).
Mr Evans confirmed that he had read the plan and explained that the vision is to: 

· Manage the countryside access network so it meets the varying demands placed on it;
· Increase public, economic and environmental benefit associated with paths;

· Involve communities;

· Act pragmatically with others to make the best use of resources;

· Increase investment in the countryside access network.

Mr Evans felt that there was no need for the Parish Council to make comment other than to say that a good job is being done. 

Parish Council Public Transport Brief:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that a Parish Council brief had been received from Norfolk County Council regarding the replacement bus services that will be introduced from 29 April 2018, following Stagecoach’s announcement that they are withdrawing services from the County.

She said that members of the Public can use www.norfolk.gov.uk/stagecoach  to obtain a link to the Bus Operators websites and telephone numbers. 
6.  To discuss Highways Issues:  

Lorries illegally parked at Langley Road:  Mr Reynolds reported that ASDA delivery Lorries are regularly parking on the footpath at Langley Road near to the rear goods entrance.

He said that at times the footpath is completely blocked and pedestrians have to walk on to the road to pass the parked vehicles.

Other members confirmed that this is becoming a problem and is a Police matter.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she has a good rapport with the Manager of the ASDA Supermarket and felt that she would like to speak to him regarding the situation in the first instance.  

Members were happy for Mrs Cornwell to contact the manager of ASDA regarding the situation.

Castle Rising Road / Lynn Road:  Mr Narborough reported that a number of trees along Castle Rising Road / Lynn Road near to the Kings Lynn Golf Club have become overgrown and branches are overhanging and have fallen into the road.
Members discussed the situation and felt that due to a possible danger to road users, contact should be made with the Landowners.

Mrs Cornwell agreed that she would contact the Landowners to make them aware of the situation.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

 7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 23rd April 2018, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
23rd April 2018
       
  


                                      Chairman
